
 

 

 
 

 
Rostrevor Middle B Report – Week 3 vs. Concordia College 
Rostrevor 8 defeated Concordia College 4 
Written by Vlad Baclagian - Manager 

TEAM LIST 
Benjamin Caveney 
Harrison Lynch 
Alexander Spencer 
Ignatius Crafter 
Eric Ciaramellano 
Michael Caretti 
Lucas Gigos 
Angus Scrymgour 

 

 

====== A TELEGRAM FROM THE FARM ===== 

  

Mr. Vlad, reporting from tennis courts @ AG farm...OVER!  

 

...this will be a day like no other day! 

 

07:20 The skies are dark, and it looks like the rain will bring havoc 
to our game...but the hopes are high...we play against a college that 
we haven't played before...Concordia! Are they going to play fast like 
a Concorde? 

 

 

 

 

07:30 The entire team is here...we warm up and train until the last 
moment...Our coach, Jayraj, (Jay to the boys) has instilled a pre-
game routine that the kids understand and put in practice every 
time…they really like it... 

 

07:50 The opposition team arrives...no warm-up, no training...are they 
too confident? What is happening? It does not matter because we are 
going to give everything… 

 

08:00 After the coaches agree on the order of play, we pop the game 
ball can...POP!...Wow!...the fresh, strong smell of the new set of 
game balls is always inspiring...we think of the big names like Nadal, 
Hewitt, and Djokovic...do they feel the same? 

The games begin...ups and downs...parents watching from the side, 
commenting on each ball but excited as well...Jay walking non-stop 
between the courts to check on scores, to check if the kids are 
ok...All good!  

 

During the break between games, the kids from the other school gather 
in the corner of the courts...what is happening? Do they have a special 
technique that we do not understand? NO, they are just admiring, and 
playing with, the goats at the AG farm... They do not have animals at 
their school, and they found it fascinating that we play, learn and 
take care of animals while learning at the same time...How lucky we 
are indeed! 

 

08:45 We are all having fun...but we are serious at the same time... 

 

09:00 Jay brings the team together for the final inspirational words 
and techniques before the doubles start...We are in front...but 
anything could happen... 

 

 

 

 

 

10:10 We won!!! 8-4 ...We are good! We have not lost a game this 
season... 

 

10:15 the SUN is out...is this a sign? 

 

We do not take anything for granted! We realize how fortunate we are 
to be able to play tennis at our school...surrounded by kind people, 
beautiful animals, and nature... 

Mr. Vlad, Jay the coach, parents, students ... all happy! 

 

Game day, all stars: 

• Benjamin Caveney 
• Harrison Lynch 
• Alexander Spencer 
• Ignatius Crafter 
• Eric Ciaramellano 
• Michael Caretti 
• Lucas Gigos 
• Angus Scrymgour 

 

...OVER! 

 

========= END OF TELEGRAM 31 October 2020 ========= 

 


